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NO.: 2111 Rev C 

TO: Owners and Operators of all Garmin Aviation Products 
DATE:   April 7, 2021 
REVISION C: Updated Issue and Action  
SUBJECT: 3rd Party Wireless SD Cards 
 

 

PRODUCTS AFFECTED 
All Garmin aviation products are affected. 
 
ISSUE 
Operating the aircraft while using an unapproved wireless transceiver device inserted into the SD card 
slot of your Garmin navigator may induce a malfunction, may cause damage to the unit, and may 
negatively affect the airworthiness approval of the installation. Damage caused by unapproved devices 
may not be covered under the Garmin warranty. 
 
At this time, the only wireless transceiver device that has received airworthiness approval for flight in a 
compatible Garmin avionics system SD card slot is the Garmin Flight Stream 510. 
 
ACTION 
Do not fly with a wireless transceiver device that has not received airworthiness approval inserted into the 
SD card slot of your Garmin avionics system.  
 
See your local Garmin-authorized service center for more information about the Garmin Flight Stream 
510. 
 
https://www.garmin.com/en-US/dealerlocator/?cID=583 
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